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The meeting was called to order at 3.34 p.m. 

AGENDA ITEM 12: REPORT OF THE ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL (continued) (A/38/3 
(Parts I, II), A/38/106, 147 and Add.l and 2, A/38/166 and Add.l, 2 and 3, 
A/38/221, 270, 325, 385 and Add.l, A/38/422, 479, 480, 485, 503, 529, 538J 
A/C.3/38/l, 3, 5, 8, 11, 12; A/C.3/38/L.37/Rev.2, L.43/Rev.l, L.44, L.45, L.47, 
L.48, L.51/Rev.l, L.54, L.56, L.57, L.58, L.59, L.60, L.61, L.62, L.63) 

Draft resolutions A/C.3/38/L.37/Rev.2, L.43/Rev.l, L.47, L.51/Rev.l 

1. Mr. NGUAYILA MBELA KALANDA (zaire), introducing, on behalf of the sponsors, 
draft resolutions A/C.3/38/L.37/Rev.2 on assistance to refugees in SOmalia, 
A/C.3/38/L.43/Rev.l on humanitarian assistance to refugees in Djibouti, 
A/C.3/38/L.47 on the situation of refugees in the Sudan and A/C.3/38/L.51/Rev.l on 
assistance to displaced persons in Ethiopia, said that the African countries had 
welcomed the holding of the first International Conference on Assistance to 
Refugees in Africa in April 1981 at Geneva, which had drawn the international 
community's attention to the sad plight of African refugees and to the serious 
economic difficulties being faced by the African host countries, which must provide 
essential services and basic facilities to the refugees and displaced persons and 
which had been repeatedly appealing to the international community to support their 
efforts. 

2. He announced that Iraq had joined the sponsors of draft resolution 
A/C.3/38/L.43/Rev.l and that Australia had become a sponsor of draft resolution 
A/C.3/38/L.47, and he asked the Committee, on behalf of all the sponsors, to adopt 
unanimously the four draft resolutions which he had just introduced. 

Draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.44 

3. Mr. SALAND (Sweden), introducing, on behalf of the sponsors, draft resolution 
A/C.3/38/L.44, said that the United Nations Voluntary Fund for Victims of Torture, 
established by General Assembly resolution 36/151, received voluntary contributions 
that enabled it to distribute humanitarian, legal and financial aid to victims of 
torture and their relatives. The Fund was administered according to the advice of 
a Board of Trustees, which had ~o far held two sessions (the results of those 
deliberations appeared in doc~ment A/38/221) • Victims of torture needed medical, 
psychological, social, economic and legal assistance. The Board of Trustees had 
recommended granting support to programmes of direct medical and psychological 
assistance to victims. It had also recommended support for training courses for 
medical personn~l to enable t~em to treat and rehabilitate torture victims. Since 
the Fund received requests for·a~sistance which far exceeded the resources 
available to it, it was necessary for it to obtain further contributions. 
Intensified efforts must therefore be made to make the Fund and its humanitarian 
work better known. 

4. The sponsors of draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.44 hoped that it would be adopted 
without a vote. 
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Draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.45 

5. Mr. SALAND (Sweden), introducing, on behalf of the sponsors, draft resolution 
A/C.3/38/L.45, announced that Costa Rica had joined the sponsors of the draft 
resolution. He stressed that more international bodies should involve themselves 
in the struggle against drugs, a scourge which had reached epidemic proportions. 
Needless to say, regional, interregional and international co-operation must be 
improved if the struggle against the illegal production of drugs, illicit drug 
traffic and drug abuse was to be intensified. He also pointed out that, in the 
third line of paragraph 5, after the words "and continue", the phrase "as a matter 
of priority" should be inserted. The sponsors of draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.45 
hoped that it would be adopted without a vote. 

Draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.57 

6. Mr. SALAND (Sweden), introducing, on behalf of the sponsors, draft resolution 
A/C.3/38/L.57, reminded the Committee that the Commission on Human Rights, in its 
resolution 1983/37, had reiterated its profound concern at the continuing reports 
of massive violations of human rights in Guatemala and that, following a renewed 
request by the Commission, a Special Rapporteur had been appointed to make a 
thorough study of the situation in Guatemala. He pointed out, however, that 
certain positive steps such as the lifting of the state of siege and the abolition 
of the special tribunals had occurred since the Assembly had adopted resolution 
37/184. Nevertheless, massive violations of human rights in Guatemala continued, 
and he pointed out in particular the violence against non-combatants, widespread 
repression, murder and mass displacement of rural and indigenous populations. 
Despite numerous appeals, a large number of disappeared persons, especially those 
who had been tried by the special tribunals now abolished, remained unaccounted for. 
In its resolution 1983/12 of 5 September 1983, the SUb-Commission on Prevention of 
Discrimination and Protection of Minorities had recognized that in Guatemala there 
existed an armed conflict of a non-international character. In view of the 
situation, it was essential that international concern for human rights in 
Guatemala should continue. 

7. Mr. BOUFFANDEAU (France), introducing draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.48 on behalf 
of the sponsors, which had been joined by Cyprus, Colombia and the Netherlands, 
said that the question of enforced or involuntary disappearances was a subject of 
deep concern for the international community. That issue called for a discreet 
humanitarian action based on co-operation among States and the sponsors felt that 
the General Assembly should continue to indicate that such an approach was the 
right one. They also felt that it was necessary for the General Assembly to 
express its satisfaction to the Working Group on Enforced or Involuntary 
Disappearances (responsible to the Commission on Human Rights) and to the 
Governments which had shown the Group the confidence that it deserved by 
co-operating with it. 

8. In order not to prejudice the decisions of the Commission on Human Rights, all 
that was asked of it was to take such steps as it felt to be necessary for the 
continuation of the activities undertaken by the Working Group. 
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(Mr. Bouffandeau, France) 

9. Finally, since co-operation among Governments was the essential means of 
action of the Group, it was felt to be necessary to renew the appeal to the 
Governments to give to the Working Group and to the Commission on Human Rights the 
full co-operation that should be ensured by their strictly humanitarian objectives 
and their working method based on discretion. 

10. The sponsors expressed the hope that draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.48 could be 
adopted without a vote. 

11. Mrs. Q9ANE (Lesotho), introducing, on behalf of the sponsors, draft resolution 
A/C.3/38/L.54, entitled "Assistance to student refugees in southern Africa•, said 
that it differed very little in for1n and substance from the text which was 
submitted each year to the Third Committee on the same issue. 

12. Since some projects for refugee students had not been completed, Member States 
and all the intergovernmental and non-governmental organizations were urged, in 
paragraph 6, to continue contributing generously to the assistance programmes for 
refugee students. 

13. Paragraph 7 was new. It contained a request for assistance to the countries 
of a5¥lum to enable them to continue to discharge their humanitarian obligations 
towards refugees - a matter of fundamental importance if those countries were to 
continue to be able to receive refugees and provide for their needs. 

14. With regard to paragraph 7, she pointed out that the text should read: 
"Further urges all Member States and all intergovernmental and non-governmental 
organizations to assist ••• ", instead of "Further appeals to all Member States and 
all intergovernmental and non-governmental organizations to assist ••• ". In 
addition, the list of sponsors should include Angola, which had inadvertently been 
omitted, and Morocco, which had joined the draft resolution's sponsors later. 

15. Her delegation hoped that draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.54 would be adopted 
without a vote. 

16. Mr. KIERULF (Denmark), introducing draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.56 on behalf of 
the sponsors, who had later been joined by Italy, Morocco and Portugal, said there 
was evidence that large-scale summary or arbitrary executions, including 
extra-legal executions, were occurring in nearly all parts of the world. The 
sponsors therefore attached great importance to the appointment of a special 
rapporteur to examine the questions related to summary or arbitrary executions and 
to the continuation of his mandate. They were convinced that appropriate action 
was needed to combat and eventually eliminate the practice. For that reason, the 
Commission on Human Rights was requested to make recommendations accordingly, at 
its fortieth session, on the basis of the Special Rapporteur's report. 

17. The sponsors of draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.56 hoped that it would be adopted 
without vote. 
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18. Mr. TROUVEROY (Belgium), introducing draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.58* on behalf 
of the sponsors, said that, if account was to be taken of international and 
universal human rights instruments through regional arrangements effectively, that 
must be done harmoniously, with due respect for the spirit of those instruments. 
Co-operation between regional and internationa ~"~~itutions was likewise essential. 

19. He drew attention to an error in the title of the draft resolution; the words 
"promotion and" should be deleted, so that the title would read: "Regional 
arrangements for the protection of human rights". 

20. His delegation hoped that the draft resolution would be adopted without a vote. 

21. Mr. SCHLEGEL (German Democratic Republic), introducing draft resolution 
A/C.J/38/L.59 on behalf of the sponsors, said he wished to draw the international 
community's attention once again to the threat posed by nazism, fascism and 
neo-fascism. The text reflected the will expressed by several delegations to 
resist the threat in tim~ and was based on resolution 37/179, which had been 
adopted by consensus. A number of important ideas contained in resolution 1983/28 
of the Commission on Human Rights had been added. The sponsors had also 
incorporated one of the provisions of General Assembly resolution 2839 (XXVI), 
which noted the importance of democratic institutions as a bulwark against nazism. 
With a view to facilitating its adoption by consensus, the sponsors had refrained 
from concluding some provisions which would clearly have strengthened the text. 
They felt, therefore, that draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.59 should be adopted without 
a vote. 

22. Ms. MARTIN (Canada), introducing draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.60 on behalf of 
the delegations of the Bahamas and Canada, said that its purpose was to put into 
effect the recommendation contained in Economic and Social Council resolution 
1983/2 that the Commission on Narcotic Drugs should replace the task force 
established under General Assembly resolution 36/168. The Commission on Narcotic 
Drugs had designated its own steering group for that purpose. At the session held 
earlier in 1983, however, it had been found that the steering group's geographical 
representation was not wide enough for it to deal with all the matters before it. 
Some of them had concerned countries not represented, which had subsequently raised 
the same matters before the Commission in plenary meeting. The Economic and Social 
Council had therefore recommended that the Commission on Narcotic Drugs should 
constitute itself a task force, so that all interested countries could participate 
in discussions on matters pertaining to them with respect to the International Drug 
Abuse Control Strategy and the basic five-year programme of action. In that way, 
questions would be discussed once only. The arrangement could be put into effect 
at the Commission's forthcoming special session. The technical experts attending 
that session would thus have an opportunity to examine the 1984 programme and its 
budget in the light of the most recent developments and be able to report, through 
the Economic and Social Council, to the General Assembly at its next session. 

23. Her delegation hoped that draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.60, which was of a 
procedural nature, would be adopted by consensus. 
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24. Mr. BELL (Canada), introducing draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.61 on behalf of the 
sponsors, said that, in his view, the recommendations contained in the report of 
the Special Rapporteur on human rights and mass exoduses should make it possible to 
detect the root causes of such exoduses before they attained catastrophic 
proportions. His delegation was well aware of the differences in States' views 
about the recommendationSJ as a result, draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.61 sought in no 
way to impose anything on Governments. Paragraph 3 of the draft resolution was 
very clear in that regard. Governments were merely urged to "consider" carrying 
out the Special Rapporteur's recommendations. Moreover, the draft resolution would 
not involve any ambitious new programmes, new machinery or further financial 
implications for the United Nations. The Organization was merely requested, in 
paragraph 7, to "follow closely developments on this question". 

25. His delegation, in the light of suggestions made by several delegations, had 
reworded the text considerably so that the draft resolution, like those previously 
submitted to the General Assembly on the same topic, could be adopted by 
consensus. His delegation remained ready to consider any reasonable proposals for 
changes. 

26. The United Nations had considered the questions of refugees under several 
headings, but that did not mean that there was any duplication of efforts. Bearing 
in mind that there were currently 10 million refugees in the world, it could not be 
said that consideration of the topic in several forwns was a waste of time. 

27. Mr. AL-HADDAWI (Iraq) announced that his delegation wished to join the 
sponsors of draft resolutions A/C.3/38/L.37/Rev.2, L.45 and L.59. 

28. Mrs. WARZAZI (Morocco), referring to draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.57, pointed 
out that her delegation had proposed amending the wording of paragraph 1 or adding 
a new paragraph in which the General Assembly would state its concern at "the acts 
of violence from all quarters affecting the civilian population". The insertion of 
such a phrase was all the more justified because the Committee was concerned with 
all violations of human rights and in paragraph 7 of the draft resolution appealed 
to "all parties concerned" to ensure the application of relevant norms of 
international law. 

29. Mr. SALAND (SWeden) said he could not reply to the representative of Morocco's 
suggestion before consulting the co-sponsors of the draft resolution. 

30. Mr. DERESSA (Ethiopia), referring to draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.54, said that 
apartheid, an abhorrent system which cast an obscene shadow on all humanity, as the 
Secretary-General had described it in his address to the most recent Conference on 
Racism and Racial Discrimination held at Geneva, was the cause of the mass exodus 
of students to the countries which were South Africa's neighbours: Botswana, 
Lesotho, Swaziland and Zambia. The draft resolution rightly recognized that the 
presence of the student refugees weighed heavily on the resources of the host 
countries and appealed for assistance to be given to them. 

31. His delegation wished to express its gratitude to the four countries of asylwn 
for offering the young South Africans both a sanctuary and opportunities which were 
denied them in their motherland. 
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32. In recent years, his own country had welcomed some of the student refugees, to 
whom it had offered scholarships and training in Government departments, thus 
helping to ameliorate their plight. His delegation hoped that donor countries 
would continue to respond generously to the appeal contained in draft resolution 
A/C.3/38/L.54, of which it wished to become a sponsor. 

33. Mr. KHALAF (Somalia) announced that his delegation wished to join the sponsors 
of draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.54. 

34. Mr. SECKA (Gambia) announced that his delegation was joining the sponsors of 
draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.58. 

35. Mr. WAKE (United States of America), referring to draft resolution 
A/C.3/38/L.59, pointed out that with the exception of paragraph 9, the operative 
paragraphs were drawn up in the same terms as those of other resolutions adopted on 
the same subject by the General Assembly or by the CoJnmission on Human Rights. His 
delegation would prefer paragra~1 9 to repeat the wording of paragraph 7 in 
resolution 37/179 adopted by the Assembly in 1982. It would suffice to delete the 
last three lines of paragraph 9 and replace them by the words "exposing the 
ideologies and practices described in paragraph 1 above". 

36. Mr. SCHLEGEL (German Democratic Republic) said that the wording of draft 
resolution A/C.3/38/L.59 had been the subject of long consultations with the 
Netherlands delegation, but he would be prepared to consider the United States 
proposal with the sponsors of the draft if he was given the opportunity. 

37. Mr. BELL (Canada), referring to the footnote on page 2 of document 
A/C.3/38/L.61, pointed out that the document symbol E/CN.4/1503 should be followed 
by an asterisk. 

, 38. Mrs. FLOREZ (Cuba), referring to draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.61, said that 
while she appreciated the work done by the Canadian delegation, she thought it 
would be impossible to achieve consensus on the text submitted for the C01nmittee's 
consideration if certain amendments were not made. In the seventh preambular 
paragraph, for example, there was mention of the "useful" proposals contained in 
the report of the Special Rapporteur on human rights and mass exoduses. She 
pointed out that only 34 countries had communicated their views on the report and 
that support for the Special Rapporteur's recommendations was far from unanimous. 
It was therefore premature to consider the Special Rapporteur's proposals to be 
"useful". The word should be replaced by a more suitable term. 

39. Similarly, considering that many Governments, including her own, had not yet 
examined the report of the Secretary-General (A/38/538), it was difficult to say 
that the General Assembly "Takes due note of the Secretary-General's report" as 
stated in paragraph 1 of the draft resolution. Since countries had not supported 
all of the Special Rapporteur's recommendations, it also seemed premature to urge 
Governments, in paragraph 3 of the draft resolution, to consider carrying them out. 
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40. In paragraph 6, the General Assembly •welcomed" the Secretary-General's 
readiness to expand the practice of designating a special representative when such 
an appointment would be helpful in identifying or resolving humanitarian situations 
which could be a principal cause of mass exoduses of refugees. The designation of 
special representatives was an extremely del-cate question. It would therefore be 
preferable to replace the word •welcomes• by a more neutral expression and to put a 
full stop after the word "practice•, thus deleting the phrase "when such an 
appointment would be helpful in identifying or resolving humanitarian situations 
••• •. such situations required the exercise of very great caution. In particular, 
it was necessary to guard against conferring on an individual powers which 
currently belonged to the Security Council. 

41. As to paragraph 8 of the draft resolution, it seemed that by inviting the 
Group of Government Experts on International Co-operation to Avert New Flows of 
Refugees to consider the recommendations of the Special Rapporteur which fell 
within its mandate, the General Assembly will be to some extent prejudging the 
result of that Group's work. 

42. Speaking generally, her delegation did not favour the establishment of new 
mechanisms in the field of human rights and would have preferred to reproduce the 
wording of the resolution adopted by the General Assembly on the same question in 
1982. In any event, she wished to thank the Canadian delegation for its 
understanding. It was in everybody's interest that the draft resolution should be 
reconsidered so that a consensus could emerge. 

43. Mrs. WAR~ZI (Morocco) recalled that the draft resolution on human rights and 
mass exoduses (A/C.3/38/L.61) was based on a report of the Secretary-General 
(A/38/538) which had preceded it by barely a month. Paragraph 15 of the report 
referred to the Special Rapporteur's recommendations (1) to (6) in his study on 
human rights and mass exoduses, which were to be submitted to Governments and 
competent intergovernmental organs for consideration. As the representative of 
Cuba had pointed out, only 34 Governments had so far communicated their comments 
and observations on those recommendations. The same paragraph of the report 
specified that implementation of recommendations (2), (3), (4) and (5) would 
require close co-ordination and co-operation among the agencies and organs within 
the United Nations system and also among the Governments concerned. It therefore 
seemed premature to invite Governments at that stage, as in paragraph 3 of the 
draft resolution, to consider carrying out the Special Rapporteur's recommendations 
1-6. 

44. Similarly, paragraph 20 of the report indicated, inter alia, that the 
Secretary-General would take note of further comments of the Group of Governmental 
Experts on International Co-operation to Avert New Flows of Refugees, whereas 
paragraph 8 of the draft resolution invited that Group at the current stage to 
consider the recommendations in question. She would like the sponsors of the draft 
resolution to bring their text more into line with the report on those two points. 
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45. Mr. RIACHE (Algeria) said that in general he supported the comments of the 
representatives of Cuba and Morocco. With regard to the third preambular paragraph 
of draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.61, he agreed with the sponsors that human rights 
violations were one of the factors causing mass exoduses, but considered that there 
were other equally important factors. He therefore proposed that the words 
"economic and social under-development, natural disasters and" should be inserted 
after the words "Conscious that", the remainder of the sentence to be left 
unchanged. 

46. He also suggested that the fourth preambular paragraph should be made more 
precise and the order of ideas reversed so that the text would read: "Deeply 
preoccupied by the increasingly heavy economic and social burden being imposed upon 
the developing countries of asylum, whose resources were particularly limited, and 
also upon the international community as a whole, by these sudden and mass exoduses 
and displacements of population,•. 

47. He also pointed out that operative paragraph 5 reflected the idea expressed in 
the last sentence of paragraph 16 of the Secretary-General's report (A/38/538), 
which he read out, but at the same time introduced new elements which perhaps went 
beyond the intention of the report. He therefore suggested to the sponsors of the 
draft resolution that the relevant sentence of the report should be incorporated in 
operative paragraph 5, which would then read: "Welcomes the intention of the 
Secretary-General to utilize existing United Nations machinery to obtain 
information at an early stage concerning the possibility of impending mass flows of 
refugees,". 

48. Mr. DERESSA (Ethiopia) commended lae sponsors of the draft resolution on the 
efforts they had made to take account of the comments of delegations before 
submitting the current version. He hoped that they would continue in that spirit 
so that the Committee could adopt the final draft without a vote. In order to 
support their efforts, he would refrain from proposing amendments, which would have 
been very similar to those suggested by the representatives of Cuba, Morocco and 
Algeria, and would merely make some comments on various points in the draft. In 
general, he would advise the sponsors to be prudent: only a small number of 
countries had communicated their comments and observations concerning the Special 
Rapporteur's study on human rights and mass exoduses, and their views varied. It 
was difficult, therefore, at the current stage to know what the international 
community as a whole thought about it. Moreover, the question of human rights and 
mass exoduses had not yet been studied in sufficient detail to warrant application 
of the recommendations made by the Special Rapporteur. Also, the Group of 
Governmental Experts on International Co-operation to Avert New Flows of Refugees 
had not completed its study, and it would be advisable not to take decisions which 
could prejudice the Group's conclusions. 

49. Mr. CORTI (Argentina) endorsed the Moroccan representative's comments on draft 
resolution A/C.3/38/L.61. He also pointed out that the appointment of a Special 
Representative for Humanitarian Questions referred to in operative paragraph 7 
would mean establishing a new post, which would have financial implications. 
Certain delegations, as every one knew, wanted to reduce the budget at all costs. 
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Until, therefore, more Member States had submitted their views on the 
recommendations of the Special Rapporteur in his study on human rights and mass 
exoduses, it would perhaps be better to avoid disagreements and delete the words 
"particularly the appointment of a Special Representative for Humanitarian 
Questions". 

50. Mr. RATHORE (India) said that he would refrain from proposing amendments to 
draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.61, which would be little different from those already 
suggested by other delegations. He wished to emphasize, however, that only a small 
number of Governments had so far submitted their observations and comments on the 
Special Rapporteur's study on human rights and mass exoduses, and that even among 
those Governments there were considerable divergences of opinion. Moreover, the 
Secretary-General hi1nself indicated in paragraph 20 of his report (A/38/538) that 
he intended to follow closely the further reaction of Member States during the 
current session of the General Assembly and the forthcoming meeting of the 
Commission on Human Rights. Accordingly, the draft resolution should not go beyond 
the intentions of the report. He assured the sponsors of the draft resolution that 
delegations which proposed amendments were not trying to destroy the text but 
merely wished to eliminate certain difficulties to which it gave rise. 

51. Mr. FURSLAND (United Kingdom) welcomed draft resolution A/C.3/38/L.61, which 
in his opinion did not raise any problems. Some of the amendments proposed by 
various delegations, however, seemed rather odd. In the third preambular paragraph 
the sponsors had included the relevant part of the resolution adopted by consensus 
at the thirty-seventh session of the General Assembly. Since the delegations had 
accepted that formulation, it would perhaps be simpler to retain it, the more so as 
there seemed to be no doubt that mass exoduses were caused by a number of factors, 
as emphasized in the paragraph in question. 

52. The amendments proposed to operative paragraph 5 were mainly the deletion of 
the words "to the greatest extent possible" from the phrase "to utilize to the 
greatest extent possible existing United Nations machinery". He could not see why 
that wording should cause any problem, since it was only reasonable to Inake the 
greatest possible use of all United Nations machinery. 

53. In connection with operative paragraph 7, it had been suggested that it would 
be advisable to ascertain the position of more Member States before considering 
implementation of the recommendation for the appointment of a Special Representative 
for Humanitarian Questions. It was no doubt for that very reason that the sponsors 
suggested that the recommendation should be kept under review, rather than that it 
should be implemented. 

54. Mr. BELL (Canada), speaking on behalf of the sponsors of draft resolution 
A/C.3/38/L.61, said that they were ready to give immediate consideration to and as 
far as possible accept suggestions that would meet with general agreement and 
enable the Committee to adopt their draft resolution without a vote. However, he 
urged delegations to submit only reasonable and constructive proposals. The 
sponsors would accept the Indian representative's proposal to remove the 
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difficulties that their proposal caused for delegations but would not make changes 
which would entirely distort the intent of the draft resolution. In view of the 
number of amendments already proposed and the complexity of same of them, the 
sponsors would appreciate it if delegations would submit them in writing. 

The meeting rose at 5.45 p.m. 




